RASCOE Report October 5, 2017

The year continues to fly by with Fall beginning to show signs of arriving.  Congress has been busy since Labor Day passing several important items of business.  Early in September pushed by the need to provide emergency funding for FEMA to be used for Hurricane Relief, Congress passed on a bipartisan vote $15.3 Billion for FEMA and other emergency needs.

Then to prevent a Government shutdown Congress again on a bipartisan vote funded Government thru December 8th as well as extended the Debt Ceiling.  The deal to move this legislation was agreed to by President Trump and leaders of both Parties in Congress.  This was very good for retirees because if Government had shut down and the Debt Ceiling reached, the Government would not have been able to pay retirees benefits or cover healthcare costs.  

Now Congress has until December to reach a deal to fund Government thru the rest of 2018.  Also recently the latest effort to repeal the Affordable Healthcare Act failed to get the support to move to a Senate vote.  For now the effort is stalled and not expected to move.  This failed effort also means that your retiree healthcare benefits will not be changed and will remain the same.  There were concerns that co pays and other costs might be increased for current retirees.  Your RASCOE Leadership will continue to fight to protect the benefits you earned and we will keep our eye on this Congress because as you know, anything can and will happen.  
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